
 
 
                                      

 
 
 

 

 

Attendance Information: Our target for attendance is 98% 

Please strive to make every effort to ensure your child gets to school every day to help us achieve 

our target. 

  Wilfrid Aidan Cuthbert Oswald Bede 

4.03.2022 90% 96.8% 91.7% 95.6% 99.2% 

 
Dear Parents and Guardians, 

 

It has been a wonderful start to the second half of our Lenten Term at St Mary's. The children have settled so quickly 

and we are seeing some fantastic work being produced across the school. 

Last week we began the season of Lent. Lent is a six-week period of fasting or self-sacrifice, prayer and almsgiving, 

observed by Christians each year to prepare for the celebration of Easter. 

I was delighted that all our pupils took part in our Ash Wednesday Service conducted by Fr Luke at St Mary's Church. 

The children enjoyed receiving the ashes and making promises and sacrifices for the next six weeks. In school we will 

be praying more particularly for families suffering in Ukraine. We will also be offering Lenten activities for pupils and 

of course giving alms. 

 

Today we welcomed back mums, dads, childminders and grandparents with toddlers back into school. Please spread 

the word that our Toddler group is on every Friday in the school hall from 9 till 10 am. Many thanks to Vicki Forster 

for getting this up and running again following an uncertain period surrounding COVID. We are still looking for 

volunteers to help with the toddler group on a Friday morning, 9am - 10am. (term time only). Please contact the 

school if you are interested.  01434 603791. 

 
 
 

 

 

St Mary’s R.C. First School 

Newsletter – 11th March 2022  



Finally, I would like to warmly welcome Miss Allen to our team. Miss Allen joins us in a cover supervisor capacity. She 

is a qualified teacher and will also be delivering the National Tutoring Programme.  

CAFOD: 

We are supporting Cafod in their campaign to prevent Hunger. Cafod is the official aid agency for the Catholic Church 

in England and Wales. With your help, we can reach out to people living in hard-to-reach places, in war zones and 

those who are discriminated against. They also believe that if one of us is hurt, hungry or abandoned, we all are hurt, 

hungry and abandoned. No one should be beyond the love and support they need to live a dignified life. Today, we 

completed an amazing sponsored silence across the school to be in solidarity with the 200 million children whose lives 

are at risk because of malnutrition. A sponsored silence in a first school is a difficult thing but the children of St. Mary’s 

made it look easy. Well done everyone! Thank you to all pupils for taking part and to parents for donating £2.00 on 

ParentMail+Pay, this is still available for those who have yet to pay. 

Penny Challenge 

Each morning during collective worship, our Y3 Mini Vinnies will be encouraging everyone to bring pennies/coins into 

school and pop them into our special buckets ready for our end of term Lenten Penny Challenge for the Belauni Street 

Special School in Zambia. I realise that we perhaps have less money floating around our homes than we used to both 

with COVID related payments mainly being card purchases now and less reliance on cash. There is also the fact that 

inflation is so high at present that many families can barely afford to give to charities. However, can I ask that we all 

do our best as even a few small pennies could make a difference. Parents will be invited to the Penny Challenge on 

the yard in the last week of term.  Last year we raised over £250.00 in pennies. 

International Women's Day 

On Tuesday 8th March we celebrated International Women’s Day. We celebrated women's achievements. Raised 

awareness against bias and discussed the importance of taking action for equality. 

 

Hexham Heritage Art Competition 

Before half term our classes were busy creating two collaborative models of Hexham high street, one in 1922 and 
another in 2222 as part of a competition that all of the first schools in Hexham took part in. We saw a fantastic range 
of mediums used, from junk modelling to clay. I am so pleased to announce that TWO of our classes won this 
competition for their year group, reception and Y2. Today the children were presented with their prizes from the 
county councillors, Suzanne Fairless-Aitken and Trevor Cessford and were awarded £100 of Cogito book vouchers for 
each class. We are so proud of the children’s achievements and efforts that they put into winning this competition.  
 

Additional Training Day and Bank Holiday: 

We have a Training Day on Friday 10th June 2022  

Monday 27th June is an additional Bank Holiday for the Queen’s Platinum Jubilee. 

 

NSPCC Pants 

Throughout this term we will be discussing the NSPCC’s Underwear Rule in our PSHE lessons. During these discussions 

we will aim to teach our pupils the following important safety skills without giving explicit information or telling scary 

stories. We will be teaching our pupils the NSPCC’s Underwear Rule, using the ‘PANTS’ acrostic, which is like a green 

cross code for staying safe from sexual abuse.  

 

PANTS stands for:   

Privates are private   

Always remember your body belongs to you   

No means no   

Talk about secrets that upset you   



Speak up, someone can help. 

 

The lessons will introduce a range of ideas, all delivered in a way that’s fully age appropriate. These include:  

“appropriate” and “inappropriate” touching  your child’s right to say no to things that make them feel upset or 

uncomfortable,  naming parts of the body and who your child can turn to if they ever feel upset or worried. If you 

would like to know more about the NSPCC’s campaign and see how you can help keep your children safe in partnership 

with your child’s school, more information can be found at nspcc.org.uk/underwearrule. If you have any questions or 

concerns please do not hesitate to get in touch. 

 

Shakespeare Play in a Day - A Midsummer Night’s Dream  

St Mary’s had a fantastic opportunity on Wednesday 9th March to learn all about Shakespeare.  Year 2, 3 and 4 all 

took part in a ‘A Play in Day’ sessions and fantastically performed the play ‘A Midsummer Night’s Dream’ for Reception 

and Y1. We thoroughly enjoyed making our fairy masks and other props for the performance. We were taught circus 

skill tricks and had a good go at learning our lines for the performance.  

The day was a real success with children learning so much and developing drama skills at the same time. Amazing 

effort by all, well done!  

 

World Book Day- Thursday 3rd March 2022  

St Mary’s celebrated the 25th anniversary of World Book Day on Thursday 3rd March 2022. This 

year’s message was ‘you are a reader‘! Children came to school dressed as their favourite 

character from a book and they all looked fantastic. It was a lovely day to celebrate reading and 

we all thoroughly enjoyed choosing a WBD book to take home.  Each class was kindly visited by 

Cogito Books and enjoyed listening to lots of wonderful stories. We love to read at St Mary’s. 

Why not make your own comfy reading den at home to enjoy reading your WBD book?  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Fairtrade Fortnight 

Starting the 21st February was Fairtrade Fortnight. Fair trade is a way of buying and selling products that allows the 

farmers to be paid a fair price for their produce, and have better working conditions. Trade is 'unfair' when farmers 

receive very low income and have poor conditions while the companies that sell their products make lots of money 

from them. This year we are highlighting again the challenges that climate change brings to farmers in the communities 

Fairtrade works with. We encouraged the children to create some delicious treats using Fairtrade ingredients with 

some scrummy results!  

 

 

 

 

Science Week 

The week beginning the 14th March is Science Week. The theme this year for British Science Week is ‘Growth’! 

In school many of our lessons will be altered to incorporate as many science 'Growth' related activities as possible. 

The children will also create an entry for British Science Week’s poster competition. The theme for British Science 

Week 2022 poster competition is ‘Growth’. Fingers crossed we have a St. Mary’s poster winner! 

 

Mission Team 

We welcome some new faces to the new Mission Team this half term.  They have been exploring the Gospels of Lent 

and creating a prayerful and reflective display for our altar as we enter this new liturgical season.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Kidz Zone  

● To book your child into Kidz Zone please call 07763930244 before 1pm for attendance the following day 

● Bookings for Breakfast Club and After School Club must be made 24hrs in advance 

If there is an emergency/exceptional circumstance and you need a place at short notice, please call the school office 

01434 603791 

● Please do not take your child to Kidz Zone without a prior booking as they will not be admitted.  

Breakfast Club runs from 7.45 - 8.50am and after school club runs from 3.00 - 5.45pm. Breakfast and a hot meal after 
school are included. 



After School Collection- 
Just a reminder to parents that school finishes at 3.00pm and all children must be collected promptly. If you are going 
to be late for any reason, please contact the school office. If your child is not collected by 3.15pm they will be taken 
into Kidz Zone and this may incur a charge. 
 
Covid-19 Isolation Work 

Any children that are isolating will have a learning pack made available on Purple Mash. The expectation is that children 

attempt at least one page of English and mathematics each day if they are well enough to work. The workbooks can 

either be marked at home or they can be brought into school when the child returns and marked by the class teacher. 

Amazon Smile  
Help us fundraise from the comfort of your sofa! Friends of St Mary’s Hexham (PTA) is now a registered charity with 
Amazon Smile, an Amazon fundraising initiative. It costs you absolutely nothing, but Amazon donate 0.5% of the cost 
of your Amazon purchases to the PTA. It only requires setting up once and then every time you shop Amazon donates 
money to the PTA for us to spend on the school. 
So please consider changing your Amazon charity to Friends of St Mary’s Hexham (PTA). It is easy to set up: 
- Amazon App: go to the bottom right corner and click Menu (3 lines) -> Settings -> Amazon smile -> Change Charity  
- Web browser: follow this link https://smile.amazon.co.uk/ch/1047746-0 and click on your account name -> Your 
Amazon smile -> Change your charity 

Headteacher Awards: Well done to the following children: 

4th March 11th March 

Reception - Ashton for being a kind friend to 
others.  

Reception - Miya for a fantastic effort to read 
words without sounding them out. 

Y1 - Charlie for increasing his stamina for writing 
and improving his handwriting, super! 

Y1 - Oli for excellent writing in English and 
checking his work, well done! 

Y2 - Spike for fantastic effort on World Book 
Day. 

Y2 - Zach for super teamwork skills  in P.E this 
week.  

Y3 - Callum for super work on money in maths Y3 - Spencer for pushing himself to take on new 
challenges in drama 

Y4 - Flynn for being able to answer multiple 
questions about Shakepeare’s ‘A Midsummer’s 
Night Dream’. 

Y4 - Jason for his fantastic organisational skills. 

Good Work:  

4th March 11th March 

Reception - Ollie for trying hard during his 
phonics lesson, particularly with his reading.  

Reception - Kohan for fantastic effort during 
phonics with Miss Davison.  

Y1 - Ruby for a concerted effort in writing and 
letter formation.  

Y1 - Ella for fantastic extended and independent 
writing, brilliant! 

Y2 - Alfie for super determination and resilience 
in English.  

Y2 - Daniel for fantastic independent writing, 
well done!  

Y3 - Feebie L for trying really hard with 
handwriting 

Y3 - Charlie for super handwriting 

Y4 - Briannon for excellent letter writing in 
English. 

Y4 -George for creating great dialogue examples 
during English. 



Golden Chair: Congratulations to the following pupils: 

4th March 11th March 

Reception - Frankie for a super effort to learn 
his letter sounds at home!  

Reception - Riley for super independent writing 
during phonics with Mrs Erving.  

Y1 - Ella for amazing independent  extended 
writing, brilliant effort! 

Y1 - Harrison for good effort across the week! 

Y2 - Tyler for being a kind and helpful friend to 
others.  

Y2 - Emily for amazing effort and attitude 
towards learning.  

Y3 - George for exceptional politeness and good 
attitude 

Y3 - Isaac B for great positive attitude all week 
 

Y4 -Tommy for being determined and motivated 
to complete work without being asked. 
 

Y4- Rachel for continuing to make valuable 
contributions to class discussions. 
 

Our Week in School: 

Reception   
Reception came back to school last Monday with a huge smile on their faces, excited to see their friends and ready to 
learn. The children have begun to learn the Read Write Inc. set 2 sounds in phonics. All parents who attended the 
curriculum evening in the autumn term should have a copy of these, however an additional copy will be made available 
via Marvellous Me. Last Tuesday, the children made pancakes to celebrate Shrove Tuesday and on Wednesday the 
children attended Ash Wednesday Mass at church to mark the beginning of Lent. I was so proud of the children’s 
fantastic behaviour during this time. In maths this week the children have been adding two groups together and have 
been comparing heights in lots of fun, outdoor activities. They have loved learning about dinosaurs during their 
understanding of the world lesson and even created their own dinosaur skeleton art. We are so pleased to be enjoying 
the beautiful sunshine and are very much looking forward to spending lots of time in our outdoor area in the spring 
and summer months!  
 
Year 1  
Year 1 have come back to school with a burst of effort and independence, absolutely brilliant from all! Last Wednesday, 
we attended Ash Wednesday Mass and received a cross in ashes on our foreheads. In English, we got stuck into the 
story of Dinosaurs And All That Rubbish by Michael Foreman and have written lots of descriptions of the planet after 
the pollution and the saving of it by the dinos. In maths, we are beginning to learn new methods to add and subtract 
numbers to 20, we are getting much more fluent at using different methods to solve calculations, including using 
number lines, tens and ones, and part-whole models. On Wednesday, we really enjoyed watching the performance of 
A Midsummer Night’s Dream from Y2, 3 and 4, well done to all the performers! This week we have also discussed 
International Women’s Day and how we need to make sure that opportunities are fair no matter if you are a girl or a 
boy. In addition, we discussed the NSPCC PANTS, we loved the dinosaur song and video and we discussed the 
underwear rules as a class.  
 
Year 2 
A super few weeks in Year 2. We attended Mass on Ash Wednesday and all received a cross on our foreheads. We 
listened to the Word and watched closely whilst our parish family received the Eucharist. Year 2 had a wonderful time 
on World Book Day. We read lots of fantastic stories and enjoyed using blankets and cushions to make cosy reading 
dens. We had an amazing day learning Shakespeare’s story ‘A Midsummer Night’s Dream’ on Wednesday. We learnt 
circus skills and made fantastic props for our performance. We celebrated International Women’s Day and wrote about 
people who inspire us. In maths, we are learning about 2D and 3D shapes. We also had lots of fun creating symmetrical 
patterns. We are continuing to find out more about ‘The Minpins’ by Roald Dahl in English and can’t wait to find out 
what happens at the end of the story. Keep up the super effort Year 2, well done!  
 
 
 



Year 3  
We attended Ash Wednesday Mass to mark the beginning of Lent and used aspects of the Mass to help us learn about 
the Communion Rite in RE.  After watching a dramatic animation of the last 24 hours in Pompeii when Mount Vesuvius 
erupted with catastrophic results, we wrote some vividly descriptive sentences in English and have begun planning a 
newspaper report  cataloguing this event.  ‘All the World’s a Stage’ - William Shakespeare once famously said, and this 
week that stage came to St Mary’s as Y3 contributed to learning, rehearsing and performing a version of A 
Midsummer’s Night's Dream as part of Play in a Day. Well done to all our budding actors for giving 100%. In maths, we 
are exploring money and converting f pounds and pence.  In science, we have started a new topic about inventors and 
scientists and learned about Marie Curie and the invention of x-ray. 
 
Year 4 
A busy start for Y4 after half term. We began last week looking at the significance of Shrove Tuesday and Ash 
Wednesday before attending our whole school Ash Wednesday Mass last Wednesday 2nd March. We have started 
our new story in English called ‘The Lion and the Unicorn’ by Shirley Hughes. We also took part in a Shakespeare play 
in a day and learnt all about Shakespeare after reading his play ‘A Midsummer’s Night’s Dream’. In maths, we have 
continued with our work on fractions and in science we have started a new topic learning about scientists and 
inventors. This week we had another visit from Fr. Luke from St. Mary’s Church to help support our journey on the 
Year of the Eucharist. On Tuesday, we learnt about International Women’s Day and celebrated women's achievements. 
We discussed how we can raise awareness against bias and discussed the importance of taking action for equality. 

 
Gospel    

 
Jesus took with him Peter and John and James and went up the mountain to pray. As he prayed, the appearance 

of his face was changed and his clothing became brilliant as lightning. Suddenly there were two men there talking 
to him; they were Moses and Elijah appearing in glory, and they were speaking of his passing over (his death, his 
resurrection and his ascension) which he was to accomplish in Jerusalem. Peter and his companions were heavy 
with sleep, but they kept awake and saw Jesus’ glory and the two men standing with him. As Moses and Elijah 
were leaving, Peter said to Jesus, “Master, it is wonderful for us to be here; so let us make three tents, one for 

you, one for Moses and one for Elijah.” As he spoke, a cloud overshadowed them; and the disciples were afraid. 
Then a voice came from the cloud saying, “This is my Son, the Chosen One. Listen to him”.  

 
Luke 9:28-36 (The 2nd Sunday of Lent, Year C ) 

 
 
 

 
 

God Bless, 

 

 

Mr P Naughton 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 


